
on for another year. Mie Sovi-
et Union and the five coun-
tries which usually support it
have boycotted the Interim
Committee £rom its inception.
Because of the absence of these
countries, India was opposed
to contifluing the Committee.

COMMISSION FOR
CONVENTIONAL ARMAMENTS

Canada voted with-,the ma-
jority of nine to two in the
working cOmmittee of the Com-
mission for Conventional Arma-
ments to decide that discus-
sions on the regulation and
reduction of armed forces and
armaments would be ineffectual
u.rtil the Soviet Union and the
Other big powers agreed on the
forces to be made available to
the Security Council and on a
sYstem for the international
contrai of atomic energy.
Peace treaties with Germany
and japan were also an essen-
tial preliminary. The decision
wiii be referred ta the Comn-
mhission (which is composed of
the same members as the work-
ing cornrittee) and ta the Se-
curity Council for approvat.
This decis ion cornes two rnonths
after a sornewhat similar deci-
Sion of the Atomic Energy Com-
mission that. its discussions

be suspended untîl prospects
for agreemnent should improve.

The seventh session of the
Economic and Social Council
opened in-Geneva on july 19
with a record agenda of 50
items, six of which were drop-
ped during the first week. The
Council set up three commit-
tees (Economîc, Social and
Hiuan Rights) consisting of
representatives of ail 18 mein-
ber countries. It also estab-
lished two 12-niember commit-
tees - a Co-ordination Commit-
tee and a Procedure and Organ-
ization Committee - with Cana-
da a member of the former. The
three committees of the whole
began discussion on the re-
ports of the various permanent
Commissions.

Canada's three-year tern on
the Council cornes ta an end on
December 31, 1948.

Mrs. Donald B. Sinclair,
Executive Assistant to the
Canadian Deputy Minister of
Welfare, and chairman of the
international Children's Emir-

neya on JuIy 16 to consider
the recommendations of the
Programme Committee. Mrs. Sin-
clair, who has served as Cana-
da's representative on the
Executiv-e Board from its be-
ginning in January, 1947.
again represented Canada.

The Executive Board recom-
mended extension of the Fund's
aid ta German children in ail
zones from which applications
have been received (i.e. the
three western zones). it is
also planned to extend opera-.
tions in the Far East.

Thfe Fund is currently help-
ing ta supply a daily supple-
mentary meal1 for some 4, 500, 000
children and pregnant and
nursing women in 12 European
countries and in China. Much
of the large quantity of food
which has been shipped bas
corne from Canada. Canada ha

are


